Foundation Stage Summer Term  Newsletter 2018 …first half of the term
Welcome back! We hope you all had a lovely Easter holiday – the children have certainly enjoyed sharing their holiday news this week. 

This is going to be a very busy term, and it seems hard to believe that it is our last together before the children move into Year 1! 
Our main theme for this half of the term is ‘Castles, Knights, Dragons and Fairytales’.This is a really exciting topic and one which we hope the children will enjoy, with huge scope for storytelling, role play and being creative both indoors and outside. Amongst other things we will be making small world environments outside, brewing magic potions and writing recipes for them, wrting fairytales, making fairy and wizard wands, having a junk model castle ‘Big Build’ and visiting the castle at Castle Rising. We also hope to reschedule our postponed visit for outdoor learning at Houghton Hall.
 We shall be continuing the Daily Mile this term. Please ensure your child has their trainers in school every day and don’t forget to check that they fit on a regular basis! Our timetabled PE sessions are on Wednesday afternoons (with Miss Leftley) and Thursday afternoons (with Mrs Berry).  Please make sure your child has their PE kit in school all the time and do make sure that everything is named.
Everyone will continue to take home a reading book and keywords each day to practise reading/spelling (as appropriate) at home. The importance of supporting your child with their reading on a daily basis cannot be over-emphasised and really helps us to ensure that your child makes the progress they are capable of making.
As in previous terms, we will change Library books and have ‘Show and Tell’ each Friday afternoon, before Golden Time. Homework activities will continue to be sent home on a Tuesday, in line with the rest of the school.  
 A huge thank you to everyone who has contributed to and/or commented positively about ‘Tapestry’ so far.  If you haven’t visited your child’s profile recently please do try and find the time to have a look together…many parents are contributing on a weekly (or even more frequent)basis and, as well as being an excellent opportunity for honing ‘Speaking and Listening’ skills, the photos serve as a prompt for those who find it difficult to recall their weekend news on a Monday morning. All the children are super-proud when they have something to share in class!
As with your children last year, we will be inviting the new entrants for September to join us on a weekly basis towards the end of the term for a series of Transition visits…days yet to be decided. We will also be working with the KS1 class during July in preparation for a smooth transition for your  children to move into Year 1. 

As we approach Summer, with lots of warm and sunny weather (hopefully), please could you remember to send your child in with a named sun hat each day and apply suncream BEFORE coming to school if required. Also ensure they have a named water bottle too, which should be taken home and refilled every day. Although we have cups in the classroom, they really need a bottle as we often spend time in the field. 
Finally, please feel free to come and speak to us if you ever have any worries or concerns about your child.
Best Wishes,
Mrs Strudwick, Mrs Berry and Mrs Garrard
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